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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:    The Honorable Phil Mendelson 

   Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 

 

FROM:    Glen Lee 

   Chief Financial Officer 

 

DATE:    March 6, 2023 

 

SUBJECT:  Fiscal Impact Statement – Removal of a Portion of 26th Street, N.E., 

from the Plan of the Permanent System of Highways of the District of 

Columbia Approval Resolution of 2023 

 

REFERENCE:  Resolution 25-109, Committee Print as provided to the Office of 

Revenue Analysis on February 27, 2023 

 
 
Conclusion 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2023 through fiscal year 2026 budget and financial plan to 
implement the resolution.  
 
Background 
 
The resolution approves the removal of a 45-foot-wide portion of 26th Street, N.E1, in Ward 5, from 
the Plan of the Permanent System of Highways. The closure of this paper street (no physical road 
exists on the space) will facilitate use of the space by the Department of General Services for the 
newly constructed Arboretum Recreation Center at 2412 Rand Place, N.E.  
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2023 through fiscal year 2026 budget and financial plan to 
implement the resolution.  There are no objections to the closure by District executive agencies, and 
the Department of Transportation indicates that the paper street does not have a future 
transportation use. 
 

 
1 Along the east line of Lot 812 of Square 4408 and Lot 805 of Square 4396. 


